
           HOOP HISTORIANS NEWS 
              Committed to promoting goodwill through basketball  

Volume # 125 – April, 2019 

 
HOOP HISTORIANS  
ADD NEW MEMBER 

 

Larry Baker was elected to the 
Hoop Historians at 
their Annual Meeting 
in Minneapolis.  Baker 
has attended 44 
consecutive Final 
Fours and has been 

involved in various basketball 
activities for the past five decades. 

 

 
NEW OFFICERS ELECTED 

 

At its Annual Business Meeting the 
Hoop Historians re-elected Ted 
Reineking and Al Sack to two-year 
terms on the Board of Directors.  
Newcomer Tom Tallarito was 
elected to a one-year term.  They 
join John Mayberry and Dennis 
Mishko on the Executive Board. 
 
 

 
HOOPSTERS ENJOY BUSY  

FINAL FOUR WEEK 
 

Besides attending the games, going 
to social events and attending 
meetings, the Hoop Historians had 
a lot on their plates during Finals 
week.  Activities included trips to the 
Minnesota State Capitol, the 
Cathedral of St. Paul, Minnehaha 
Falls and a tour of Target Field.  On 
the baseball tour, Hoop Historian 
Pat Irvine got to take a picture next 
to a portrait of her brother Billy 
Martin, who managed the Twins to 
an American League West Division 
Championship in 1969. 
   

Pat visits her brother’s picture at Target Field 
 

 
FINAL FOUR PHOTO GALLERY  

 

Relive all of the activities of the 
Hoop Historians during Final Four 
Week by going to the 2019 Final 
Four Photo Gallery by clicking 
HERE or by visiting our website: 
www.hoophistorians.com/gallery.htm 

 
 

CONGRATS ON 50 FINAL FOURS 
 

Hoop Historian Brian Burmeister 
attended his 50th Final Four this 
year. He became the second Hoop 

Historian in 
the past two 
years to 
reach that 
mark.  John 
Mayberry 
presented 
him with an 

award for his accomplishment.  
Mayberry attended his 50th Final  
Four last year. 
 
 

KEVIN McCANN WINS HOOP 
HISTORIANS TRIVIA CONTEST 

 

There’s a new King of Trivia in the 
Hoop Historians.  
Kevin McCann 
defeated both Guy 
Baldwin and 
Brian Burmeister 
in the finals to win 
the 2nd Annual 
Hoop Historians 
Trivia Contest. 

 
 

AND THERE’S ALWAYS  
A LOT OF WALKING 

 

Strong leg muscles are 
a must to keep up with 
the Hoop Historians.  
From Thursday through 
Monday during Final 
Four Week, Executive 
Director Joe Spagnolo 
logged 83,807 steps 
and 39.33 miles of 

walking during that five day stretch 
on the streets of the Twin Cities. 
 

 
                       HOOP HISTORIANS 
                          PHOTO GALLERY 
 

                        Send your pictures to: 
                       hoophistorians@hotmail.com 
 

 
ARE YOU GOING TO EAT ALL THAT?  Friend of 

the Hoop Historians Walt Cohen enjoys the 
 Left Field Grill at Mississippi State. 

 

GO WEST YOUNG MAN: Hersh Cherson, Larry 
Baker and Al Sack at the West Regional. 

 

 
LOOKING GOOD:  Hoop Historian Steve 

Bennett and family in London 
 

THEY’RE OFFICIAL:  A number of Hoop 
Historians and Friends of the Hoop Historians 

worked the Womens’ Regional in Chicago. 

 
2020 FINAL FOUR 

 

 
APRIL 4 & 6  
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